Minutes of the meeting of the Knowstone Parish Hall committee held on the 17th January 2019
In attendance: Sheila Bray, Ken Dykes, Jeremy Filmer-Bennett, Reg Howe, Wendy Sweet, Cath Whatcott, Jeannie Hicks and Steve Vincent.
1. Apologies for absence :

Phil Dey 
2. Review of the minutes of the last meeting:

The minutes were reviewed and accepted as a true record.

3. Matters arising not covered by the agenda :

All matters agreed to be covered by the agenda.
4. Treasurer’s report :

The treasurer circulated a copy of the bank statement showing the income and expenditure and a report for the budget.
It was discussed that the cost of the broadband seemed to be expensive and this would be reviewed at a later date, however the Chairman would contact a number of organisations including Mole Valley and the Arch Deaconry to canvas them to use the hall facilities. JFB to send a list of the business organisations to the Chairman.
KD presented £209.99 in cash for hall events and JFB presented £180.00 in cash received from Spencer Stinchcombe for the parish hall as a donation from the flying club. A letter of thanks to be sent on behalf of the committee. JFB to action.
5. Hall Equipment and asset management:
A report by KD included the following:-
Ten new tables had been purchased and KD demonstrated how to erect and dismantle them.  Four other tables that did not fold were also purchased but had adjustable legs for use on uneven surfaces. The old wooden trestle tables need to be disposed of and SB would check if a colleague wanted them for a wedding.
The felt on the storage shed has leaked badly and ruined the signs for the fair and the skittle alley boards are damaged; a permanent repair will be effected as soon as possible.

It was agreed to bring down the books from the loft to the bookshelf and sort out the plates for the kitchen the old plates being considered for the plate smashing attraction at the fair. The date agreed was 2nd February at 10.00 a.m.

Signs for the disabled and gentlemen toilet and the gent urinals toilet would be sourced by JFB.

Curtains to be fitted on the 29th January. It may be necessary to arrange a follow up visit thereafter. PD and JFB will be in attendance.

The fence at the top of the car park will be renewed. KD to organise.
The Wi-Fi code is to be changed by SV to make it more user friendly. 
The kitchen plan measurements have been taken and Louise will give some idea of the proposed layout and costs .The kitchen sub- committee is CW, KD JFB and SB. They will receive the report and make recommendations to the full committee.

Consideration to be given to new Christmas decorations.

6. Dances:
KD reported that a lot of the dancers would prefer an earlier start and earlier finish times. A suggested start time of 7.30 pm was mentioned. KD will liaise and inform the committee members concerned.
7. Film nights:

It was regretted that the January film night night was not as busy as hoped, however an enjoyable time was had by all. Concern was expressed at the delay of payment to the treasurer of the funds due.

8. Coffee mornings:
The next coffee morning is on Sat 19th January; others will occur as and when.
9. BT Home HUB:

SV to change code to be user friendly and review of usage will be undertaken. (post meeting note – code changed).
10.Fairs :

SV circulated the floor plan for the Spring Market event. 30 stalls have been confirmed, 25 inside and 5 in gazebos outside. 12 people were interested in taking stalls at the Summer Fair. 8 of these are repeat stall holders from last year. Leaflets for the Spring Market are printed and ready for distribution. Help is requested for the setting up of this event on 29th March at 2.00 p.m. 
A request was made for committee members to be available on the 30th March to assist. An email is to be drafted by SV re exhibitor’s instructions.  RH will manage the car parking and KD will manage the publicity. JFB will write the risk assessment and liaise with SV.
Summer Fair. SV is in the process of getting a celebrity to open the fair. JFB to liaise with SV on the poster design, essentially keep the design but use clearer colour scheme.
Next Fair meeting to be held on 14th February 2019 at 7.30pm.
10.  A.O.B.:

It was agreed that only three pieces of the staging are needed so we will retain the fourth piece in the store room.
The committee will consider possible meeting dates to alternate between Tuesdays and Thursdays when the next dates are agreed for   2019/20. It was confirmed that more plastic cups were available in the loft.
R.G.Howe Chairman

Minutes prepared by Jeremy Filmer-Bennett

18th January 2019
